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Mid Murray Council meeting update 

Council held its last meeting on Tuesday 10 August 2021 at which the following items were 
discussed or determined:  

The following were adopted/endorsed by Council: 

 COVID-19 Extraordinary Hardship Relief 2021, waiving of fines for all properties in 
September 2021 and by application fortnightly payments of the September 2021 instalment 
to be paid on or before the 10 December (without interest or fines). 

 Report on the transfer of Bowhill water entitlements was deferred to 14 September Council  
workshop.   

 Council endorsed submitting the application to SABFAC for the Mannum Waters Marina 
facility upgrade to the boat ramp and surrounds on behalf of the developer. 

 Council authorised the signing and placement of the Council Seal on the Local Government 
Infrastructure Partnership Program (LGIPP) Deed Agreement for the upgrade of Stage 1 
Murraylands Road between Morgan and Blanchetown. 

 Council adopted the amended Waste & Recycling Collection Services Policy. 

 Council adopted the Transfer Station Access Card disposal discount fee, being 20% of the 
normal gate fee. 

 Council endorsed the final draft Regional Public Health and Wellbeing Plan, and supported 
its release and submission to the Chief Public Health Officer. 

 Council endorsed the declaration for New Year’s Eve 2021 Short Term Dry Areas. 

 The Representation Review Report to Electoral Commissioner prepared by Norman Waterhouse 
Lawyers was received and adopted. 

 Council adopted the motion to revoke previously held delegations and authorisations of the 
CEO and adopted new delegations and authorisations in line with changes to current 
legislation. 

 Following a review of the Local Government Association’s summary paper: LGA Summary 
Paper – Round 1 Regulations, Council authorised the Chief Executive Officer to collate 
Council’s feedback and provide a submission to the Local Government Association. 

 Council endorsed consent being sought from the Crown, for the rededication of the Morgan 
Sports Complex to Sport and Recreation.  

 Council endorsed the change of location, due to COVID-19 restrictions, from Cadell 
Institute to the Cambrai Chambers, Main Street, Cambrai, for the 12 October 2021 ordinary 
meeting. 

Updates were received for the following: 

 Monthly Financial Reports. 

 Audit Committee Minutes – 27 July 2021. 

 Infrastructure & Field Services – Summary Report. 

 An overview of South Australian Road Safety Strategy. 

 Waste Management Advisory Committee Minutes – 27 July 2021. 

 Development and Environmental Services Financial Year Statistics Report – 1 July 2020 to 
30 June 2021. 

 Mid Murray, Our Town report. 



 Progress report from the Mid Murray Suicide Prevention Network.  

Council has endorsed the following for Public Consultation: 

 Pending the outcome of the Crown decision on the Morgan Sports Complex any proposed 
amendments to the Community Land Management Plan for the Morgan Sports Complex, 
be endorsed for community consultation.  
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